
June 2021 Council Meeting Highlights
The College of Audiologists and Speech-Language Pathologists of 
Manitoba protects and serves the public by regulating and 
ensuring competent, safe, ethical practice of audiologists and 
speech-language pathologists in Manitoba. At every regular 
Council meeting, the Registrar and President report on 
operations of the College and correspondence with local and 
national regulatory bodies. The financial condition of the College 
is reviewed and discussed, and all committee chairs provide 
updates on committee work. Statutory Committees are the 
Complaints Investigation Committee, the Inquiry Committee, and 
the Continuing Competency Committee. Standing Committees 
such as the Practice Advisory Committee and ad hoc committees 
or working groups (created as needed) also give regular updates.



Decisions Pertaining to Registrants as of June 12, 
2021 

• Dean Jenkyns was approved as Financial Auditor for 
the 2021 financial review.



Items of Note to Registrants as of June 12, 2021 
• In Camera Special Council Meetings were held March 30 and April 7, 2021 to discuss 

documentation received about the CETP Exam and concerns regarding CASLPM’s CETP Exam 
Policy. Correspondence about the exam was sent to all registrants on April 14, 2021.

• Although the RHPA grants authority to a college to establish competency requirements for 
registration including the requirement to write a competency exam, the current CASLPM 
General Regulation (192/20213) does not stipulate this. Amendments to the General 
Regulation are recommended by legal Counsel.

• There have been numerous changes in CAASPR (Canadian Alliance of Audiology and Speech-
Language Pathology Regulators) but CASLPM remains a member

• The financial review as presented and audited by Dean Jenkyns, Accountant, was accepted on 
April 7, 2021

• An In Camera Special Council Meeting was held on May 13, 2021 to discuss planning for the 
Annual General Meeting as well as changes to CASLPM staffing and plans for interim hiring

• A new website is in development however it will be some time yet before it is ready to launch. 
An adhoc website committee was created to assist current staff with website development.

• Interviews have been completed for the Acting Registrar position
• The Self-Assessment Tool is ready for testing by Council and Committee members


